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Want to know more about 
Hemophilia Saskatchewan? 

 
Check us out online at 

 

www.hemophiliask.ca 

President’s Message 
 
Hello All! 
 
Well it's another new year and there is already so much on the horizon for Hemophilia 
Saskatchewan even as early as this.  But first we must acknowledge a great event 
that happened at the end of 2015 that was very special to us - the celebration of our 
50th anniversary.  The event was filled with many of our past and present members, 
presidents and families, and we inaugurated our award for long service and 
dedication - the Lisle and Elaine Spence award.  The evening was beautiful, but for 
me personally, it was the planning of the event that had the most meaning.  We 
celebrated our past presidents and while doing their biographies we discovered just 
how much work it took from those before us to make us what we are today.  We have 
a new found respect and it has deepened our knowledge of how and why we do what 
we do.  Hemophilia Saskatchewan has a foundation of excellence, and it was 
gratifying to celebrate with the people behind that excellence.  Please take time to 
read our special 50th anniversary edition and see if you can find the familiar faces. 
 
We are also pleased to announce our Women and Bleeding Disorder conference in 
April. This conference will 
address women who have a 
bleeding disorder, those who are 
carriers and those who care for 
bleeding disorders- look for the 
details within.  We would also 
love to see you at our AGM 
which will take place on March 
19, 2016  - see the details within. 
 
As always, thank you for being a 
part in all we do,  we welcome 
your involvement in any way! 
 
Wendy Quinn 

Board of Directors 

 

President:      Wendy Quinn 

Vice President:  Angie Bedard-

       Haughn 

Treasurer:    Derek Bissonnette 

Secretary:            Lorr ie Kaglea 

 

 

 

Director:     Vanessa Lockhart  

Director:           Sandra Dionne 

Director:                Ann Lukian 

Director:       Celena Moody 

Director:           Jae Won Hur  
 

http://www.hemophiliask.ca...Make
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First and Last: Tom Spence and Dr. Robert Card  
 
Tom was Dr. Card's very first patient, here he is 
presenting the Lisle and Elaine Spence Award 
 to Dr. Card on the actual last day of work at the 
SBDP.  
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Act as if what you do makes a difference.  It does. 

 

“Hemophilia Saskatchewan thanks all our 
volunteers  

for their ongoing support”  

2016 Notice of 
 

Hemophilia Saskatchewan’s 
Annual General Meeting 

 
March 19 

 
11:00 am —2:00 pm 

 
902 33rd Street West 
Mayfair United Church 

Saskatoon, SK 
Lunch provided 
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Women and Bleeding Disorders Conference  
 

Hemophilia Saskatchewan  

presents a Weekend Conference on: 

 
 

Women and Bleeding Disorders.. 
Those who have, those who carry, and those who care for. 

 
April 8-10, 2016 

Delta Bessborough 
Saskatoon, SK. 

 
Details to follow, please email hemosask@gmail.com if  

you are interested in attending or register online at 
www.hemophiliask.ca. 

 
 

Photo courtesy of Leah Gurski 

mailto:hemosask@gmail.com
http://www.hemophiliask.ca...Make
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Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program 
 

 

Emergency Department and Hospital Visits 

 
At Planning Day 2015 we discussed how important it is to know what to do in an emergency. The 
emergency department has many people directly involved in care for one person. You have the most 
knowledge and expertise about your bleeding disorder and so it will be important for you to share this 
information. You may also find you have to tell them more than once.  
 

First, we urge you to phone the nurse on call as soon as possible (306)381-4185 when you are going to 
the emergency department or when you have arrived. They can advocate with you for needed treatment. 
Treat before coming to the hospital if it is safe to do so. In Saskatoon we encourage you to go to Royal 
University Hospital and in Regina to the General Hospital.  In smaller centers go to the nearest emergency 
center.   
 

Be clear that you (or your child), has a bleeding disorder, you have a hematologist that meets with you at 
regular appointments and you have a treatment protocol that needs to be followed.  Know your 
diagnosis and have your FactorFirst or TreatFirst Card with you.   
 

The Saskatoon Health Region also discusses Patient Safety on the Region website, 
saskatoonhealthregion.ca. Here is a list of what you can do for your own safety in the health region: 
 

1.  Give information and tell the medical team everything you can about you and your history  

2. Get information by asking questions until you understand  

3. Bring a friend, family member or support person who can speak for you, listen and understand  

4. Keep clean with good hand washing   

5. Know what to do after each visit for follow up and which physician will complete follow up.   
 

There may come a time when you have done all of these things and believe that you are not being heard 
or that a safety issue has occurred. The Saskatoon Health Region now has a safety reporting line for staff 
and patients that can be accessed at 306-655-1600 (24 hours a day, 7 days a week).  
 

Client Representative Services is also available if you have concerns about the care you or your family 
received.  They outline that if you have discussed your concern with staff directly involved and the 
manager of the department and feel that your concerns have not been addressed, you can ask the Client 
Representative to help.  They can be reached at 306-655-0250, or client.rep@saskatoonhealthregion.ca. 
If you require this same type of support in another health region, we can help you to find the information 
you need. 
 

As always our staff at the Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program is available to help.  Please feel free 
to call if you have a question or concern.    
 

Submitted By: 
Jennifer King, Social Worker    O’Lynda Lovas, Registered Nurse 
306-655-6503      306-655-2433 
jennifer.king@saskatoonhealthregion.ca  olynda.lovas@saskatatoonhealthregion.ca 
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Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program 
 

HSK Article – Social Work Week March 14-18 
Social Work: The profession of choice 

 
 

It was 1997 when I was introduced to the second medical social worker I would have working in my 
personal life. My grandmother was in palliative care at Saskatoon City Hospital. Watching how they 
respected and navigated the medical system and worked with my family introduced me to the idea that 
this was my profession of choice. Six years later I was a social worker and starting my new profession in the 
school system. Now in the medical system again social work is my profession of choice.  

The role of social work in hemophilia care and with the Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program (SBDP) is 
a unique one. We fill many of the same roles as social workers in other areas but we also have the 
experience of ongoing relationships with our clients as bleeding disorders are a lifelong condition. As such 
we speak to the need of supporting individuals and families with the resources you need. Finding 
information and assisting with applications. Giving ideas and allowing you as an individual make a decision 
that fits your life at this time. Social work is also available for counseling and support around pain 
management, school, family and social concerns and can always make a referral to further support if 
needed.   

The Canadian Social Workers in Hemophilia Care developed a Standards of Practice document in May 2009.  
This document seeks to provide a common standard of care to all patients who have a bleeding disorder 
diagnosis across the country as we work in a multi-disciplinary team (hematologist, nurses, and 
physiotherapist). Social workers in health care have a degree from an accredited university and must be in 
good standing and registered with their local association. The Saskatchewan Association of Social Workers 
(SASW) provides that governance and also sets out Code of Ethics, and Standards of Practice.  We seek to 
maintain confidentiality, ethics, documentation, education, and team work in our multi-disciplinary team. 
We also seek to advocate, and help make sense of the medical system while seeking to protect your right 
to make decisions. But at the end of all this we want to listen and support you and that is why this is my 
profession of choice.        

Jennifer King, Registered Social Worker 
Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program 
Saskatoon Health Region       

Top 4 things to Know about Medical Expenses and Income Tax  

 
1. Claims can be made over a 12 month period. 

2. Based on $2,208 or 3% of your net income (whichever is less), you receive a 15% tax credit on anything over this amount.  

3. Prescriptions, medical supplies, dentist/orthodontics, glasses prescription are a few of the things you can claim when this has 
been paid out of pocket.  You can also claim mileage for trips over 40km one way and for other travel expenses for trips over 
80km one way. 

4. It is always good to talk to a professional.  Here is a CRA links for any extra information 

http://www.cra-arc.gc.ca/tx/ndvdls/tpcs/ncm-tx/rtrn/cmpltng/ddctns/lns300-350/330/llwbl-eng.html 
 

Submitted by: 
Jennifer King, Registered Social Worker 
Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program 
306-655-6503 
Saskatoon Health Region       

http://www.cra-arc.gc.ca/tx/ndvdls/tpcs/ncm-tx/rtrn/cmpltng/ddctns/lns300-350/330/llwbl-eng.html
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CLIENT SERVICES 

Did you know Client Services are available to registered 
members of Hemophilia Saskatchewan (HSK) who are cared for by the 
Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program (SBDP).   

Client Services and Additional Programs are intended to help our members to 
defray expenses related to living with bleeding disorders.  

Services associated with medical treatment 
(outpatient or inpatient) must be directly related to 
treatment of bleeding disorders: either the treatment 
of a bleeding episode or a surgical procedure that 
requires extended care due to a bleeding disorder. 

To be eligible for reimbursement email 
hemosask@hemophilia.ca or go online to 
www.hemophiliask.ca for details.  Forms can also be 
accessed at your next SBDP clinic visit. 

 
 
 
 

Saskatchewan 
Bleeding 
Disorders 
Program 

Has 
A 

New 
Look 

 
 

Submitted by 
Jennifer King 

Social Worker 

Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders 

Program  
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Celebrating Christmas 2015 
 

Our annual family Christmas party was 
held at the Radisson hotel in November. 

Thanks so much to everyone that 
attended it was great to have everyone 
come out to support our event and nice 

to see some new faces. I always enjoy 
this event because the atmosphere is so 

laid back. The kids had a great time 
with their friends swimming and water-

sliding. They are looking forward to the 
next event. 
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The next newsletter 
deadline is April 15, 
2016. Your 
contributions are 
always welcome.  
 
Email:  
hemosask@hemophilia.
ca. 
 
Or send to the office,  
2366 Avenue C North, 
Saskatoon, SK  S7L 
5X5. 

Please Note: Opinions expressed herein are those of the authors, and do not necessarily represent the views of Hemophilia 
Saskatchewan.  We do not guarantee the accuracy of information contained herein, and accept no legal responsibility for information 
quoted from other sources. 

Saskatchewan’s Help Lines  

For bleeding problems we all know we can contact the Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program by phoning 
our nurse coordinators at (306) 381-4185.   

The Saskatchewan Health Line, 811,  gives you access to a nurse to help you decide, based on your symptoms, 
if there is a need to see your doctor or a if a visit to the Emergency Room is warranted.   

Saskatchewan Consumer Drug Information Service can give you advice on over  the counter  and 
prescription drugs as well as herbal remedies. 

 Phone 1-800-665-3784, or in Saskatoon 966-6378      Updated July 13, 2015 

Upcoming Events for 2016 
 

Hemophilia Saskatchewan Annual General Meeting   March 19 

Women with Bleeding Disorders Conference     April 8-10 

Deadline for Spring HSK Newsletter      April 15 

World Hemophilia Day        April 17 

Deadline for CHS Scholarship/Bursary     April 30    

What’s new? 
If you would like to receive an electronic copy of our newsletter instead of a print copy please 
email hemosask@hemophilia.ca with your name and email information. 

 Just a friendly reminder to contact the Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program (SBDP) at least 
2- 4 weeks PRIOR to any scheduled surgeries, medical or dental procedures that may cause 
bleeding.  
 
This would ensure we had adequate time to make the required arrangements to control possible 
bleeding that may occur, as well as to educate the health care personnel that may be involved with 
your care/treatment.   
 

If enough notice isn’t received your scheduled surgery, medical or dental procedure could be postponed or 
even canceled. 
 
The Nurse Coordinators with the Saskatchewan Bleeding Disorders Program (SBDP) at 306-381-4185. 

Hemophilia  Saskatchewan acknowledges Action Printing, Baxalta, Bayer,  Biogen, Pfizer, SaskTel Telcare, and 
SaskTel, for the support given to our programs and printing of the newsletter.  Thanks to Bayer Inc. for the generous 
grant supporting this newsletter. 
 

mailto:hemosask@hemophilia.ca

